

新北市立鶯江國民中學 109 學年度 第 1 學期 9 年級 英語科 第 2 次段考 題目卷

命題教師：林雅婷 日期：12 月 1 日 第 4 節 班級： 座號： 姓名：

一、選擇題：請根據題意選出一個正確或最佳的答案。(一題 2 分，共 30 分)

1. Ben: Zoe, you don't look well. What happened?

Zoe: My next-door _____ played the music very loudly last night. I couldn't sleep at all.

(A) grader (B) neighbor (C) million (D) appearance

2. Rita: John, _____ your feet. I can't clean the floor if you put your feet here.

John: Okay, Okay. I will go back to my room.

(A) serve (B) cross (C) enter (D) raise

3. Mary: Leo, I can't talk in front of so many people. My hands are shaking.

Leo: You have practiced the speech many times. You'll be fine. You should be more _____ about yourself.

(A) confident (B) lonely (C) glad (D) shy

4. Peter: Why does Cathy feel down?

Irene: She changed a new hairstyle today but no one _____ that. She felt quite sad about it.

(A) covered (B) caught (C) solved (D) noticed

5. Nancy: Karen, why did you choose to go to First Senior High School? It's far from your home.

Karen: I like the _____ there. It's pink and girls can wear pants instead of skirts.

(A) chance (B) uniform (C) restroom (D) newspaper

6. Mark: Excuse me. May I ask where _____ the ticket to the basketball game?

Lisa: Sorry, I don't know, either. Maybe you can ask the staff over there.

(A) can I buy (B) to be bought (C) to buy (D) I bought

 staff 工作人員

7. Jenny: Do you remember _____ Nick came to school late yesterday?

Michelle: I am not sure. But I know she was late today.

(A) which (B) what (C) when (D) if

8. Anna: What's wrong with you and Trista? You stopped talking to each other.

Gino: I forgot her birthday. She was so angry _____ she wants to break up with me.

(A) that (B) when (C) because (D) whether

 break up 分手

9. Mia: Why do you look so tired, Stacy?

Stacy: Today is the first time that I can go on a trip with friends. I got _____ excited to fall asleep last night.

(A) so (B) too (C) very (D) much

10. Ted: Tracy, can you help me with my science report now? It must _____ today.

Tracy: Of course. I am glad to help.

(A) do (B) doing (C) be done (D) to be done

11. Ethan: I want to go camping this Sunday, but a typhoon is coming. I am not sure if _____.

Patty: You should check the weather report there before you go camping.

(A) the road to the mountain closes.

(B) the road to the mountain will close.

(C) the road to the mountain will be closed.

(D) the road to the mountain will be closing.

12. Helen: James, we plan to play board games at Linda's house after school. But we still need one person. Do you want to join us?
James: Sure. _____
(A) Count me in. (B) Turn us down. (C) Work it out. (D) Make it right.
13. Carrie: Sally, can you buy a bottle of orange juice for me when you _____ the convenience store?
Sally: OK. Anything else do you need?
(A) look for (B) get on (C) wait for (D) pass by
14. Elaine: Look! There's a rainbow after the rain.
Amy: _____. Let me take a picture of it.
(A) I've heard of this.
(B) What a beautiful sight!
(C) How can I get close to it?
(D) You should learn more about it.
15. Tina: I think no one likes me because I am fat and have acne on my face.
Jerry: Don't say that. _____.
(A) It's hard to choose.
(B) You aren't good enough.
(C) I have no idea what to do.
(D) Appearance isn't everything.

二、克漏字(一題 2 分，共 14 分)

Eric: Gina, you look ____ (16) _____. Is anything wrong?

Gina: I saw Ben ____ (17) _____ a pack of cigarettes in his drawer this morning. And I don't know if I should tell the teacher or not.

Eric: What? I don't know Ben smokes.

Gina: I don't know, either. Perhaps the pack of cigarettes ____ (18) _____ to someone else. Ben just kept it for some reasons.

Eric: The only way we can find out the truth is to ask Ben in person.

Gina: What should we do if Ben really ____ (19) _____?

Eric: Ben is our best friend. We should do whatever we can do to help him. We can tell him ____ (20) _____ the problem of smoking is. Smoking is bad for his health. Also, it is not allowed in school. If he does, he will be punished.

Gina: I really hope ____ (21) _____ the pack of cigarettes isn't his.

Eric: Don't think too much. Go ask him. Even if he smokes, we can also help him quit ____ (22) _____. Let's work out his problem together!

Gina: I suppose you're right.

 punish 處罰 allow 允許

16. (A) serious (B) excited (C) lonely (D) glad
17. (A) hid (B) hides (C) to hide (D) hiding
18. (A) quits (B) changes (C) belongs (D) appears
19. (A) smoke (B) smokes (C) will smoke (D) were smoking
20. (A) how (B) what (C) where (D) which
21. (A) if (B) who (C) that (D) where
22. (A) smoke (B) smokes (C) smoking (D) to smoke

三、閱讀測驗(一題 2 分，共 16 分)

Black-faced Spoonbills are endangered birds in the world. They are large water birds with spoon-shaped bills and only can be seen in East Asia. The total number of them is less than 3000. In 2003, Bird-Watching Center counted out almost one hundred Black-faced Spoonbills flying from the northeast part of Korea or China to the south part of Taiwan for winter. Because most Black-faced Spoonbills stay in Taiwan in winter, people get together to see those rare birds every year. Black-faced Spoonbills have become one of the most famous birds in Taiwan.

Black-faced Spoonbills fly to Qigu in Tainan City every September and October, and then leave next April and May. People in Taiwan can see them during this period. What's more, Black-faced Spoonbills usually take a rest in the daytime and look for food at night. From 4:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m, they would get together to play, take a bath, or clean feathers for each other. It is the best time of the day for bird-watching lovers to watch them.

Besides bird-watching lovers, the conservationists would also get together for Black-faced Spoonbills. The conservationists watch those birds to protect them. In January, 2020, fifteen Black-faced Spoonbills got sick because of botulism, a terrible poison caused by dead fish. When the conservationists found these sick Black-faced Spoonbills near a fish pond, they tried their best to help them. With the help of the conservationists, seven of these sick birds were saved and sent back to the wild.

Black-faced Spoonbills are one of the most famous birds in Taiwan, and they need to be protected. Besides bird-watching lovers and the conservationists, everyone in Taiwan has to make sure the stay of Black-faced Spoonbills is safe. When we visit them, we should not litter or speak loudly. We should be polite to those beautiful birds and hope to see them come back here happily and healthily every year.

 endangered 瀕臨絕種 bill 喙 period 時期 botulism 肉毒桿菌 posion 毒 conservationist 保育專家

23. What's the best title of this article?

- (A) The stay of Black-faced Spoonbills in Taiwan.
- (B) The best time to watch Black-faced Spoonbills.
- (C) Many Black-faced Spoonbills are killed by botulism.
- (D) Black-faced Spoonbills are endangered birds in the world.



24. Mark goes to Qigu to watch Black-faced Spoonbills. What is the best time for him to watch them?

- (A) 5:00 a.m. (B) 12:30 p.m. (C) 4:30 p.m. (D) 11:00p.m.

25. When and where we may **NOT** see Black-faced Spoonbills from this reading?

- (A) June in Korea. (B) August in China. (C) October in Taiwan. (D) July in Taiwan.

26. Which of the following is **TRUE**?

- (A) Black-faced Spoonbills only live in Taiwan.
- (B) Black-faced Spoonbills usually rest in the daytime.
- (C) All of the fifteen sick Black-faced Spoonbills were dead.
- (D) Black-faced Spoonbills can be seen everywhere in the world.

Linda is doing his social report about how foreigners feel about Taiwan. She has interviewed about ten foreigners. They are mostly from Europe, such as France and Czech Republic. After the interview, Linda lists out their surprising points about Taiwan.

1. Almost everyone rides a scooter.

Taiwan is the land of scooters, and there are motorbikes everywhere. Jenny from Czech Republic said that sometimes she can see a whole family on a scooter. She means three to four members of the family, including the dog. But the scooters in the cities are so many that they make the traffic heavy and dangerous. Not every scooter rider follows the traffic rules, and most of the foreigners said that they have seen scooter accidents.

2. There are earthquakes all the time.

Teddy from German has never felt the earthquake before. When the first time he felt the ground shaking, he was a little scared. But people around him were quite calm, just like nothing happened. From the report of Taiwan's Weather Center, more than 1000 earthquakes can be noticed every year. People here really get used to them.

3. It is the best place to lose your wallet.

When you lose something in Taiwan, you may get it back in a short time. If Taiwanese find a lost item, they will not keep it. They will take actions to return it to its owner. Cathy, a girl from France, said that she lost her bag on the bus before. Her wallet and smartphone were all in the bag. Soon after, a stranger started to call all the numbers in her phone to find out who the bag belonged to. Before she got to the police station to report that her bag was missing, an email had already been sent to her mailbox to tell her where to pick up her bag. She really couldn't believe it.

4. Convenience stores open for 24 hours are everywhere.

In Taiwan, even you are hungry at 2:00 in the morning, you can always go to convenience stores for food. There are all kinds of convenience stores on every corner in your neighborhood. You can do almost everything there. You can buy food, pay your bills, book train tickets, and even take your blood pressure. How convenient the life in Taiwan is!

After the interview with those foreigners, Linda has found out many good things about Taiwan. Those things that the foreigners are surprised at are too common for her to notice. She thinks that this social report is very meaningful.

 social 社會 get used to 習慣 blood pressure 血壓

27. Who lost the wallet in Linda's report?

- (A) Cathy. (B) Teddy. (C) Jenny. (D) Linda.

28. What **CAN'T** we know from Linda's report?

- (A) Linda has interviewed some foreigners from Europe.
(B) You can take blood pressure in a convenience store.
(C) There may be more than three people on a scooter.
(D) There are many typhoons in Taiwan every year.

29. Why is Taiwan the best place to lose a wallet?

- (A) You will never get your wallet back.
(B) Taiwanese are kind and love to help others.
(C) A stranger will call you and send you an email.
(D) The police stations are on every corner in your neighborhood.

30. Why dose Linda think her report is meaningful?

- (A) She has learned that riding a scooter is dangerous.
- (B) Those foreigners made her view Taiwan differently.
- (C) She found out the convenience stores are the best place in the world.
- (D) In the eyes of those foreigners, the life in Taiwan is difficult and dangerous .

四、填空式翻譯(一格 2 分，共 20 分)

◇ 對青少年來說交朋友是很重要的。

_____ (31) _____ friends is important for a _____ (32) _____ .

◇ 我們應該彼此多溝通以更加了解彼此。

We should _____ (33) _____ with each other more to understand each other _____ (34) _____.

◇ 我做了正確的決定。

I've _____ (35) _____ the right _____ (36) _____.

◇ 有句諺語叫做「金窩、銀窩不如自己的狗窩」。

There is a _____ (37) _____, “ East or _____ (38) _____, home is best.”

◇ 有一次，他的腳趾頭被一隻非常大的蜘蛛咬到。

One time, he _____ (39) _____ _____ (40) _____ on the toe by a really large spider.